



## QUEER COMMISSION MINUTES

Associated Students

February 25, 2013, 6:30 PM

2<sup>nd</sup> floor of MCC Minutes/Actions recorded by: Ryan Orihood,  
formatted by Andrew Farkash

---

**CALL TO ORDER:** 6:34pm by RJ, Chair

### **A. MEETING BUSINESS**

---

#### **A-1. Roll Call (Pre-entered Names)**

Name	Note:	Name	Note:
Ryan Orihood	rorihood@umail.ucsb.edu	Evan Tambini	hapkidochick2@yahoo.com
RJ Thomsen	Rjt422@gmail.com	Bree Wiles	hapkidochick2@yahoo.com
Jennifer Wang		Sally Tran	sallytran@umail.ucsb.edu
Peterson Pham		Ernie Pina	
Terri Luna			
Tim Yeh	tyeh27@gmail.com		
James Neally	jcneally@gmail.com		
Briahan McClarty	bnmclarty@att.net		

### **B. PUBLIC FORUM**

---

- a. Ice Breaker/Check-In: Favorite article of clothing and why?
- b. Announcements
  - i. Updates on resolutions
    - EAB and ELC passed by Senate
  - ii. Beyond the Basics
    - Looking for officers: documentation/keeping track of goals, treasurer
    - Formerly FB event, going to queer orgs to ask for officers
    - Meeting time: Wednesday 6 PM Queer Headquarters on QHQ: 6634 Sueno
    - Either May 26 or May 11
  - iii. Fuqit Improv night: Thursday 8 in State Street Room in Ucen
  - iv. Queer clothing swap: QHQ (6634 Sueno), soon to be a FB event. Queer in Fashion workshop beforehand
  - v. EAB and EFC resolutions both passed by Senate
  - vi. Western Regional debrief
    - Less participants, more intimate
    - Docuqueer and Grindr & White Privilege workshops

- “More queer than last year”
- vii. Eucalyptus Seed – Date and publicity
  - RCSGD needs a date (doodle?)

### C. OFFICER UPDATES

---

- a. Peterson
  - a. QLC
    - i. Low turnout, but productive meeting
    - ii. How to represent QPOC orgs if absent? Key note speaker?
  - b. Anacapa floor anti-homophobia/Safe Zone event (Tim?)
- b. Tim
  - a. EVPSA Safe Zone Training
- c. Terri
  - a. Delegated Queer Prom to Ernie
  - b. RCSGD on board with/ Queer Alumni
  - c. Mosher Alumni House place providing venue
  - d. Possible cash bar? Catering services? Awards?
  - e. Submit logo (usual one or new logo?)
  - f. Needs help networking, open to allies active in the queer community
- d. Evan
  - a. Low audience for presentation at Western Regional.
  - b. Working on application for bid at host for next year WR
- e. Jen- QPOC
  - a. Day long conference Saturday April 6 @ CSU Fullerton
  - b. Meeting tomorrow (Tuesday) 5 PM @ RCSGD
  - c. Application deadline March 15<sup>th</sup>
  - d. Andrew: for every person we fund, email logo
- f. Ernie
  - a. Queer Prom: Friday May 24 @ Hub
  - b. April 29, Hub reserved for Pride Committee Week

### D. ACTION ITEMS/FUNDING REQUESTS

---

**F-1. Old Business:** N/A

**F-2 New Business:**

Motion to fund \$140 for Feminist Studies 162 Project: Interactive Art Show, March 15<sup>th</sup> 2-4 PM @ MCC (subject to change)...

*MOTION/SECOND: Wang/Thomsen  
James calls to question*

*Peterson consents*

*ACTION: consent, **APPROVE**, motion passes to fund \$140*

*Additional approval required: YES, senate*

*Notes: Email QComm logo to put on flyer?*

Motion to fund \$46.17 for API Hair and Queerness (for food)...

*MOTION/SECOND: Thomsen/Pham*

*James calls to question*

*ACTION: Vote: 6-0-1, **APPROVE**, motion passes to fund \$46.17*

*Additional approval required: YES, senate*

**RJ Thomsen's Project:** Motion to fund \$500 (for honoraria) to Bringing Halberstam to campus on April 25<sup>th</sup> (space TBA)...

*MOTION/SECOND: Wang/Yeh*

*Ryan calls to question*

*Ernie consents*

*ACTION: consent, **APPROVE**, motion passes to fund \$500*

*Additional approval required: YES, senate*

**ADJOURNMENT:** Meeting end 7:43pm by Jennifer, Chair